
 

Orange County Transportation Authority 
550 South Main Street / P.O. Box 14184 / Orange / California  92863-1584 / (714) 560-OCTA (6282) 

August 27, 2018 
 
 

To: Members of the Board of Directors 
 
From: Darrell E. Johnson, Chief Executive Officer 

 
Subject: Excess Workers’ Compensation Insurance Policy 

 
 
Overview 
 
The Orange County Transportation Authority currently has an excess workers’ 
compensation insurance policy with Arch Insurance Company. This policy will expire 
on October 1, 2018.  
 
Recommendation 
 
Authorize the Chief Executive Officer to negotiate and execute Purchase Order  
No. A40164, in the amount of $500,000, to Marsh Risk and Insurance Services, Inc., to 
purchase excess workers’ compensation insurance on behalf of the Orange County 
Transportation Authority for the policy period of October 1, 2018 to October 1, 2019. 
 
Discussion 
 
Workers’ compensation coverage is designed to provide medical, temporary disability, 
and permanent disability benefits to injured workers. Employer’s liability is an additional 
coverage provided as part of the excess workers’ compensation insurance policy. 
Employer’s liability insurance covers claims presented to an employer on behalf of 
employees seeking damages caused by job-related activities that result in bodily injury 
or disease. For example, if a claim was filed against the Orange County Transportation 
Authority (OCTA) due to a serious and willful action resulting from an uncorrected yet 
known safety hazard that caused injury to an employee, OCTA may be liable for the 
costs of the claim as it would fall outside of the normal workers’ compensation 
coverage. The employer’s liability coverage would pay for the cost of legal defense for 
these types of claims. Fortunately, OCTA has not had any claims that would trigger the 
employer’s liability coverage. However, retention of employer’s liability insurance 
remains a prudent risk mitigation action. 
  








